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School closes today, Friday 4th April at 3.15pm, for the Easter 

holidays and we re-open on Tuesday 22nd April at 8.30am. 

Dear Parents/carers 
 

This week has been a fantastic week for sports! Year 5 and 6 girls played on Monday and 
Tuesday against St Ives and Gulval as part of the football festival. They had a close game 
with St Ives but lost by one goal in the last few minutes. When playing Gulval they drew 
one and lost one. The festival continues with Years 3 & 4 next term, and our aim is to take 
as many as we can through the term to experience the game. The boys played in the 
Rosewarne Cup against Parc Eglos and went on to win 3-1! Huge well done to all the 
players and thank you to the staff for supporting. 
 

Lanyon had a great trip to the Kurt Jackson Gallery today and were wonderfully behaved, I 
definitely think we have some budding artists in Year 3 and 4 this year! EYFS enjoyed 
welcoming parents in this afternoon for their Easter scavenger hunt, thank you so much to 
all those who came along to support. 
 

Some staffing news to end the term.  
• Mr Stevens is leaving us today to make a move up country to be with his partner. He 

has been a wonderful TA in EYFS this year and I know they will miss him a great deal.  
• Miss Hooton has one more term before she leaves to have her baby. Mrs Lawrey will 

be beginning her transition next term and taking over in Curlews straight after May 
half term. 

• As well as Miss Bowman & Mr Hammond leaving at the end of the year, Mrs Holliday 
will also be leaving us for pastures new. We thank them all for all their hard work 
across the school. 

• Joining us in September, we have 2 wonderful new teachers. Abigail Pearson is from 
Penzance and has been teaching in Bristol this past year. She is returning home to 
continue her career with us. She is very keen on sport and particularly interested in 
gymnastics. Olivia Berry also grew up in Penzance and has been away travelling. She 
has a keen interest in the environment and geography.  Both teachers will be a great 
addition to the school and hopefully we can get to know them more in the summer 
term.  

 

We wish you all a wonderful relaxing Easter break, the weather looks wonderful! We look 
forward to seeing everyone again on Tuesday 22nd April. 
 

Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Clubs 
 

New clubs lists for next term have 
gone home with your child. If your 
child would like to take part, please 
return this as soon as possible and by 
the first day back after Easter at the 
latest. Clubs will start on Monday 
28th April.  
 

Spanish for Year 1-6 on Mondays will 
only start on Monday 28th April if 
enough children sign up. If your child 
is interested please go online and 
email Vicky Rouncefield. Please do 
not pay at this stage until they know 
if enough children are interested. 
https://www.kidslingo.co.uk/area/
spanish-classes-central-west-cornwall/ 

New menu after Easter 

Aspens new menu for next term 

which will start after Easter can be 

found on the school website under 

Parent Pages, What’s on this term. 

This will run into the Autumn term 

up until October half term. You are 

now able to choose these meals on 

the Aspens Select system. 

Break the Rules! 
A huge thank you to everyone 
who donated to Break the 
Rules day on Tuesday. It raised 
a fantastic £414 for FOAS. All 
funds raised for FOAS is spent 
on the buying things for the 
school to benefit the children. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Tickets on sale after Easter: 
Tuesday 22 April - Year 5 and 6 Drama Club parents  
Monday 28 April - Year 3 and 4 Choir parents 
Tuesday 6 May - everyone else 
£5 for adults, £2.50 for children aged 4 upwards (Alverton pupils free) 
Cash only please. 
Please remember to buy your tickets as soon as possible - they sell out 
very quickly! 



FOAS Easter Disco - Wednesday 23rd April 

FOAS are holding an Easter Disco on Wednesday 23rd April (the 

second day back after half term). Times are as follows: 

Reception and Key Stage 1  4.30-5.30pm 

Key Stage 2   6-7pm 

The cost is £1.50 to include a drink. All 

proceeds raised will go to FOAS funds. The 

discos are for children only - parents do not 

stay. Please drop off and collect your child at 

main reception. 

 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


And before we know it, two terms have flown by and suddenly the best two week break of 
the year (in my opinion, though I have canvassed other mortals who agree) is upon us. I 
can only hope that the weather is in our favour, that the days are warm and light, that all 
your holidays, childcare plans and arrangements go like clockwork and that all goes well 
for you all. I will be eating as much chocolate as possible I'm afraid, and I have started 
early because I thought it sensible to get in a bit of practice and prepare myself for the 
chocolate indulgence heading my way…I sincerely hope. Anyway, enough of me, I wanted 
to say, and I genuinely mean this, that it matters not if your child was taught by me, nor do 
I mind if your child is no longer in my class and I most certainly don’t mind what you want 
to come and chat about. I met somebody recently who asked if I was the Mrs D in the 
letter, the one who says to come and have a cuppa and a chat. Yes, that’s me, I work 
Wednesday to Friday each week and I am more than happy to listen. So do come, no 

matter how large or small the worry. I can’t fix things, I have 
no magic wand, but I can listen, make a hot drink, rummage 
for those biscuits and offer a shoulder with a box of tissues. 
And a hug if that would help. Until then, stay safe, eat 
chocolate if you wish, enjoy as much of the days as you can 
and I will be here in two weeks time. Happy Easter from me (I 
used to teach Robins and now my class are called Curlews. I’m 
in the class behind the passion flowers - I may one day attach 
a photo, when I'm feeling really brave. Until then, take care 
and much love, Mrs Daylak xxx  



DIARY DATES 

Friday 4th April 

3.15pm 

School closes for Easter holidays (normal time) 

Tuesday 22nd April 

8.30am 

School re-opens for Summer term 

Wednesday 23rd April Swimming  starts for Year 5 Group 1 

Wednesday 23rd April 

4.30-5.30pm - EYFS/KS1 

6-7pm - KS2 

FOAS Easter Disco 

£1.50 on the door 

Monday 28th April Clubs start 

Tuesday 29th April Swimming starts for Trencrom Group 2 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Cora  for always getting involved & being kind to her friends  

Little Owls  Lilly  for always being so kind & thoughtful & a lovely friend 

Kittiwakes  Loveday Enthusiasm: for exceptional  enthusiasm for phonics 

Curlews  Evie  Enthusiasm: for being perfect & hard working all the time 

Puffins  Phoebe Perseverance: for overcoming her fear & swimming with her friends 

Owls   Ella  Responsibility: for responsibility & always trying to do the right thing 

Kingfishers  Neve  Kindness: for being such a kind girl in class, always willing to help 

Trencrom  Arlo  Responsibility: for a fantastic week, sharing brilliant ideas 

Lanyon  Felix  Enthusiasm: for trying hard with all of his work this week 

Kerris   Henry Enthusiasm: for writing a wonderful adventure story  

Bodrifty  Lealou Perseverance: for such impressive effort & perseverance in Maths 

Bosigran  Archie Responsibility: for consistent effort & hard work across all his learning 

Kenidjack  Dylan  Perseverance: for great effort & improvement with his writing   

Lunchtime Star  Jack Gr for being such a  kind & thoughtful friend 

Breakfast Club  Chloe  for always being polite & happy in the mornings 

   Ashton for helping tidy the playground equipment 

 








